
 
Dear Parents/Carers, Students and Staff, 
 
Welcome to the second part of the Spring term and this week's newsletter! I hope you all had a pleasant 
half-term break. At ABP we always do our best to give our children the best school experience – read on to 
find out what we have been up to this week! 
 
Year 4 – Thurrock Football Festival – 3rd place: I am thrilled to announce the 
outstanding achievement of our Year 4 Football Team at the recent Thurrock Football 
Festival. It was a day filled with excitement and solidarity. Our team played a total of 
four group games, showcasing their talent and determination throughout. They 
secured victories in two matches against Corringham and Little Thurrock, with 
impressive scores of 3-1 and 4-2 respectively. Additionally, they displayed great 
resilience in two drawn matches against Herringham and Thameside, each ending in 
a 0-0 tie. 
 
Advancing to the semi-finals as the best runner-up, our team faced a tough challenge 
against Harris Mayflower. Although the match ended in a loss, the team's spirit 
remained unshaken. 
 

In the 3rd place play-off against Herringham, the game 
intensified as it remained goalless, leading to a sudden-death 
shootout. It was a moment of pure excitement and nail-biting 
tension, ultimately culminating in Alfie's decisive goal and match-
winning save, securing our team's victory. 
 
Thank you to Mr. Heard for organising this opportunity and Mrs. 
Cosentino for supporting our participation.  
 
Overall, it was a superb day for everyone who represented our 
school brilliantly on the football field. We are incredibly proud of 
our Year 4 football team for their exceptional performance.  

 
 
Reception – ‘Ready. Steady, Grow!’ (a report from Mrs Cooper): We started our new topic ‘Ready Steady 
Grow’ with the Great ‘Early Years’ Bake off.  We began to think about where the foods that we eat come from 
as we began looking at farming and food production.  We baked a delicious loaf of bread which we then 
enjoyed eating with butter and jam, and also made the most colourful fruit salad Arthur Bugler has ever seen!    
 
The children enjoyed peeling, chopping and preparing the fruit but mostly loved eating it all up, contributing to 
a very healthy diet.  We would like to thank the Early Years parents for their very generous contributions of 
fruit.  Without your donations, the experience would not have been as fantastic as it was.  Your support if 
hugely appreciated. 
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World Book day – BBC Breakfast!: I am thrilled to share some 
incredibly exciting news! Our school has been selected by the 
BBC Breakfast show to be the national focal point for World Book 
Day celebrations, all thanks to our outstanding participation in the 
fantastic 500-word competition. 
 
This is a tremendous opportunity for our school and our children 
to showcase our love for literature on a national platform. I want 
to extend my heartfelt gratitude to Mrs. Cordell and all the staff 
who have enthusiastically agreed to support this initiative. Your 
dedication is truly commendable. 
 
I also want to express a big thank you to the children (in advance) for their enthusiastic participation, despite 
the early start time of 5:45 am! Your commitment and support are invaluable, and it's because of your efforts 
that we have this incredible opportunity. 
 
Let's make the most of this momentous occasion and show the nation the passion for reading and storytelling 
that defines our school community. Together, we will make World Book Day 2024 an unforgettable experience!   
 
 
RAAC update: I am thrilled to provide you with an update following my previous communication earlier this 
week regarding our new demountable. It brings me great pleasure to report that the installation progress has 
gone to plan and I am delighted to announce that Tuesday, 5th March, marks the beginning of a new chapter 
for Class 12 and Class 9 (and Class 10 who will remain in the lower hall).  
 
The dedication and hard work of all involved have ensured that the demountable is ready as scheduled, 
providing our students with an effective space for learning and growth. A special mention must go to the 
Osborne Trust for their support and hard work to get approval from the DfE for this project and to Mr Stone, 
our superb Site Manager who has gone above and beyond to make sure the installation went to plan and that 
our community were safeguarded throughout.   
 
I would also like to express my sincere thanks to all of the children in years 4, 5 & 6 for their understanding 
this week due to limited space on the upper playground. Your solidarity and patience during this time have 
been greatly appreciated. Once the building phase is finished, the contractor's zone will be removed, and 
additional space will open for playground play and sport.  
 
In celebration of this achievement, we 
will be offering parents and carers the 
opportunity to visit the demountable on 
Friday, 8th March 2024, at 3:20 pm. 
This will be a fantastic opportunity for 
you to explore the new learning 
environment firsthand.  Thank you for 
your continued support during these 
challenging times. If you have any 
questions or require further 
information, please do not hesitate to 
reach out.  
 
 
(Of note – the above information is accurate at the time of writing 29/2/2024 – if there are any unforeseen last minute delays, I will 
communicate this to the community asap).  
 

 
 



Congratulations – Out of school achievements! I am thrilled to share some 
exciting news about two of our talented students, Poppy and Sonny, from 
year 6!  During the recent half term break, they took the stage by storm with 
their debut tap duet performance, stepping into the roles of Madge and 
Horace from the beloved musical 'Top Hat’. Poppy and Sonny dazzled the 
audience with their incredible talent and stage presence. Their performance 

was nothing short of spectacular! 
 
▪ Congratulations to Adam for his exceptional 
accomplishments in the swimming pool once 
again. Adam's dedication, hard work, and talent 
were on full display at the prestigious London 
Aquatics Centre. We couldn't be prouder of 
Adam's performance, - Well done Adam! 
 
▪ Congratulations to Ava! Ava's passion and talent 
for gymnastics have earned her not just one, but 
an impressive haul of five medals at a recent 
gymnastics competition. Among these medals are 
two bronze, two silver, and one gold, a testament 

to Ava's skill, determination, and unwavering commitment to 
excellence. Well done, Ava! 

 
If you would like your child's accomplishments outside of school celebrated, 
please send an email to the school office at admin.abp@osborne.coop, and we 
will do our best to include them in future newsletters! 
 
REMINDER - Thurrock Foodbank Easter Egg Appeal – Can you help?: At 
Arthur Bugler, we take great pride in our community involvement and are delighted to share our continued 
partnership with the Thurrock Food Bank. As part of our commitment to supporting those in need, we're excited 
to promote their Easter Egg Appeal and invite you to join us in making a difference if you can. Please see the 
poster below for information of how you can support: 
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Science – Poster Competition REMINDER: As we continue to move 
closer to Science Week (week beginning 11th March 2024), Mrs. Seshie 
sent out information before half term regarding a Science poster designing 
competition. This is a reminder that all entries need to be in by the 11th of 
March 2024. The winners will be announced on Friday 15th March 2024 
(3 pupils per year group).  
 
Out of the winners, 5 will be entered into a nationwide competition as part 
of British Science Week. Good luck to you all! 

 
 
Safeguarding at ABP– Group Chats & safe social media usage (Parent/carer guide) 
(Taken from – National Online Safety/ National College) 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Kind regards 

 

Mr R Turner   

Headteacher 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

This week the Attendance Trophies have been awarded to 

 

Lower School      Class  5                                    98.00   % 

 

Upper School      Class  13                                  98.28   % 

 

Whole School                                                       96.21   % 

 

Congratulations to all classes 

 

 

 

 
 

Safeguarding Concerns 
 
If you ever have any safeguarding concerns please contact the office 
via email using. The email should be for the attention of a Designated 
Safeguarding Lead. As a school we have a responsibility to keep 
everyone safe so please get in touch sooner rather than later if you 
are concerned. 

 

 

LETTERS SENT HOME / E-MAILED THIS WEEK 

 

Essex Police Robbery Crime Prevention 

PTA – Mother's Day Letter 

Year 6 – WhatsApp Letter 

All Years – Parent Consultation Letter (can now be booked online) 

Blue & Pink Neon Light Disco – Years 3,4,5 &6 

Demountable Update – RT 

Year 4 – Thameside Park Nature Reserve 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your Diary 
March 2024 

w/c 4th March Reading and writing week 

w/c 4th March Sponsored read 



Thursday 7th March World Book Day – dress up 

Monday 11th March Early Years Mother’s Day celebration 1.30pm 

w/c 11th March Science Week 

Wednesday 13th March SEND parent/carer meetings (from 3.30pm) 

Tuesday 26th March  Parents Evening 3.30-7pm 

Wednesday 27th March Parents Evening 3.30-7pm 

Thursday 28th March Last day of term 

April 2024 

w/c 1st April Easter Holidays 

w/c 8th April Easter Holidays 

Monday 15th April Children return to school 

Monday 22nd – Friday 26th April Year 5 Isle of Wight Residential 

May 2024 

Monday 6th May May Bank Holiday 

w/c 13th May  Key Stage 2 SATs (no holidays) 

Friday 24th May Last day of half term 

w/c 27th May Half term 

June 2024 

Monday 3rd June Children return to school 

w/c 3rd June Maths Week  

Monday 17th June Early Years Father’s Day celebration (time tbc) 

w/c 17th June Sport, Health and Fitness Week 

Wednesday 19th June Sports Day 

Thursday 20th June Reserve Sports Day 

Tuesday 25th June Y6 SEND parent/carer meetings (from 3.30pm) 

Wednesday 26th June Class Photos 

Wednesday 26th June SEND parent/carer meetings (from 3.30pm) 



Wednesday 26th - Friday 28th 

June 

Year 6 Mersea residential 

July 2024 

w/c 1st July Transition week (tbc) 

Friday 12th July Summer Term Reports to parents 

 


